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Minutes of the April 17, 2006
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, April 17, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:39 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, Mark Luce and Karen Slusser.  Joe Potter was excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
No public comment was made at this meeting.

5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Staff requested approval of the March 20, 2006 regular meeting minutes.
B.
Letter of Authorization

Staff requested approval and authorization for the Agency Manager to sign a letter to the Napa County Local Enforcement Agency supporting the submittal of an application to the California Integrated Waste Management Board for a Local Government Waste Tire Amnesty Event Grant.

Approved Consent Calendar Items A and B.  DD-BD-ML-JP-KS
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6.
Administrative Items
A.
Request for Proposals (Continued from 3/20/2006 regular meeting)

In December the Board approved rates and also agreed to revise the rate methodologies by July 1, 2006.  At the end of March, the company submitted to Agency staff a proposal for a new rate methodology for the UVDS, and the Jill Pahl, the Agency Manager, is requesting the authorization to enter into negotiations with the company.  The original request for proposals (RFP) to develop a rate methodology which staff first introduced at the March Board meeting would be placed on hold while staff considers the proposal from UVDS.

The deadline to set the Clover Flat Landfill (CFL) rate will be temporarily suspended from the original July 1, 2006 date because staff must wait for the Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (NVWMA) to complete their contract negotiations for operations at the Devlin Road Transfer Station (DRTS).  If the NVWMA agrees to take some of their material to the CFL, it would affect the negotiation process with CFL.  
Board member Bill Dutton expressed concern with some of the wording in the CFL rate methodology.  It indicates that if should it become too expensive for the company to keep the CFL open, they have the authority to close it at their discretion.

Auditor Pam Kindig noted that the goal of revising the existing rate methodology was to come up with something simpler.  A lot of staff and consultant time has been spent looking at the issues, and staff had hoped to tie in with the CPI.  What has been proposed by the company, however, does not appear to do so.  At this time, staff is asking for the opportunity to continue discussions with the company, looking at their proposed rate methodology, and bringing the results of those discussions back to the Board at the next meeting.  If, in fact, the two parties cannot reach an agreement, then staff will ask the Board for the authorization to explore other options, including the release of an RFP for a consultant.
Board member Mark Luce said that his understanding was that the point of revisiting the rate methodology was to come up with a process similar to that used by the rest of the County.  Board member Diane Dillon agreed, and suggested that staff approach the subject from two tracks: (1) continue negotiations with UVDS on their current proposal; and (2) hire a consultant to help find a simpler rate methodology as well as evaluate the UVDS proposal.  Board member Karen Slusser suggested that staff contact other counties to see how they establish their rates.

Ms. Pahl pointed out that there are a variety of approaches to establishing a rate methodology.  The County chose a CPI approach for south county collection.  Mr. Luce said that there are some basic questions to be asked, including what are the market’s standard practices.
Approved and authorized the Agency Manager to enter into negotiations with the UVDS on their proposed rate methodology, and to draft a request for proposals for the development of alternative rate methodologies for Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill to be brought before the Board at the May 15th regular meeting including evaluating the UVDS proposal.
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B.
California Integrated Waste Management Act
The annual report due date is approaching, and staff is working on it.  The final draft of the report will be brought before the Board at the May 15th regular meeting.  Staff expects to have a 52% diversion rate for 2004.  No action taken.
7.
franchises' business items
A.
Franchises' Status
As reported earlier, staff has been meeting with the company to discuss a reworking of the rate methodology.  Staff will come back to the Board at the May 15th regular meeting with an RFP for the development of an alternative rate methodology for both UVDS and CFL.
The collection buckets for used batteries arrived, and have been distributed to several up-valley locations.  Staff sent out a press release to all up-valley media outlets on the new requirements for universal waste, and battery drop-off locations.  Staff is researching grant opportunities for piloting a curbside battery collection program.
UVDS is considering expanding the types of electronic waste accepted at the landfill.  The next electronic waste collection event will be on June 9th and 10th at the Napa Valley College.  (The household hazardous waste events will not include the collection of electronic waste.)  Staff will include an electronic waste fee schedule for facilities throughout the County in the May 15th agenda packet.  Also, the new truck for recycling/green waste for the Up Valley/Pope Valley area has arrived.

Board member Diane Dillon noted that this quarter’s UVDS newsletter was excellent.  The information was presented in a very clear manner, and she would like to see a PDF version be made available on the UVDS and the Napa County Environmental Management Web sites.

No action taken.
B.
Waste Management Company Issues
None.
8.
Other Business Items
A.
Manager’s Report
Earth Day is coming up soon.  Activities will take place on April 22nd at Skyline Park in Napa.  The event is being chaired by Maegen Simmonds of the Napa County Department of Environmental Management.
There are three upcoming composting workshops scheduled for the up-valley area.

Staff is in the process of developing an annual report for the UVA member jurisdictions.  The goal is to provide the members with a comprehensive document that highlights the activities and programs overseen by the UVA as they relate each jurisdiction.  The first members’ annual report will be ready to bring before the Board sometime in the next few months.

The Agency Manager played recordings of the radio ad for the phonebook recycling guide.

There are two household hazardous waste events scheduled for the up-valley area.  The first will be held in Rutherford in May, and the second will be held in Calistoga in October.

The billboards for Earth Day are up.  Board members are invited to speak at the event.
Staff continues to try to find new ways to encourage the organizers of large events to do more recycling, especially for the Cinco de Mayo celebration in Calistoga.
No action taken.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  The Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (NVWMA) is in the process of negotiating the current operations agreement for the Devlin Road Transfer Station. 
ii. Calistoga:  The City has a beautification project coming up.
iii. St. Helena:  No report.
iv. Yountville:  The Town has been actively distributing the used battery collection containers.
No action taken.

C.
Board of Directors Comments
No comments were made at this meeting.
D.
Closed Session (Continued from 3/20/2006 regular meeting)
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PERFORMANCE EVALUATION

Title: Agency Manager
No reportable action.

9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:54 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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